
COUNTY OF SOLANO 

NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF 
ANNUAL ACCOUNTING OF COUNTY PUBLIC FACILITIES FEE 

(Govt. Code §66001 & 66006) 

Notice is given that pursuant to the California Mitigation Fee Act, the County of Solano 
has prepared its annual accounting of the County Public Facilities Fees as required 
pursuant to Cal. Government Code section 66001 and 66006. 

On December 10, 2024, at 9:00 a.m., or as soon thereafter as the matter may be heard, 
at the County Administration Center, Board Chambers, 675 Texas Street, Fairfield, 
California, the Solano County Board of Supervisors will receive reports on the annual 
accounting of County Public Facilities Fees, including the Regional Transportation Impact 
Fee, Dixon Public Library Impact Fees and Fire Protection Impact Fees. The reports will 
include a brief description of the type and amount of fees, the beginning and ending 
balance of the public facilities fee accounts, any interest earned, an identification of each 
public improvement on which fees were expended and the amount of the expenditures on 
each improvement, including the total percentage of the cost of the public improvement 
that was funded with the fees, an identification of an approximate date by which the 
construction of any public improvements will commence, a description of each inter-fund 
transfer or loan made from the account. 

In addition, a public hearing will be held to consider the approval of the adoption of 
adjusted fire impact fees on behalf of the Cordelia Fire Protection District, Dixon Fire 
Protection District, Suisun Fire Protection District and Vacaville Fire Protection District 
(“Districts”). The proposed fire impact fees are increased in accordance with Solano 
County Code 11-640 based on the percentage in the Engineering News Record California 
Construction Cost Index. The proposed fire impact fees are to be levied on new 
development within the Districts pursuant to California Government Code Section 66000 
et al. The Board will receive public comments on the proposed fire impact fee program, 
and after the conclusion of the public hearing, will take action on adoption of the proposed 
fire impact fee program. Interested persons may appear and be heard. If you challenge 
the proposed consideration in court, you may be limited to raising only those issues you 
or someone else raised at the public hearing described in this notice, or in written 
correspondence delivered to the Board of Supervisors at, or prior to, the close of the public 
hearing. 

The accounting and any supporting documentation are available for public review with the 
Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, 675 Texas Street, Suite 6500, Fairfield, CA. 
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